Freedom of Information Act / Environmental Information Regulations Request

Reference: 	ECC14488724 03 23
Response:	24/03/2023


Question 1 - I would like to know if there has ever been an application made for planning permission for a dropped kerb in relation to no. 2 4 6 or 8 Lambourne Crescent. If so, has any such applications ever been refused and what were the reasons for refusal.

I can confirm that Essex County Council does not hold this information. Planning Permission is only required on classified roads and is applied for from Basildon District Council however, Lambourne Crescent is not a classified road and therefore does not need Planning Permission. 

Additionally, in relation to Vehicle Crossing / Dropped Kerbs applications we have not received any application for any address in Lambourne Crescent, Basildon. 

I would like to draw your attention to our Questions and Answers section on applications page, specifically Q21.
21. My proposed vehicle crossing is located on a large or ornamental verge, would this be allowed?

This shall be determined on a case by case basis once the application fee has been submitted to carry out a site inspection by the inspector.
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